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Gullane Community Council Meeting 
gaccsecretary@gmail.com 
 
Date of Meeting:  Thursday 27th June 2024 
 
 

Foreword from PC Neil Whittingham 
 
At the last CAPP meeting the area did not identify any priorities to be looked at in this area.  
 
I am covering for PC Dalziel as the North Berwick Community Beat Officer on a temporary 
basis for the foreseeable future. I have been made aware by PC Dalziel that there are ongoing 
issues regarding parking on Zig-Zag lines at Gullane and Aberlady, this is something I will 
continue to monitor however in my first 3 of weeks in the role I have carried out patrols of the 
area and so far have not experienced any issues so hopefully previous enforcement is having 
the desired effect. 
 
I have been made aware this week of an incident regarding youths climbing on the roof and 
being a general nuisance at Drem Railway Station. This was attended by British Transport 
Police but this is something PC Jackson and I will monitor in the coming weeks especially with 
the school holidays due to commence in the coming week. I would encourage residents to 
contact Police if they witness any similar behaviour in the coming weeks so that we can try and 
ensure this does not become a regular occurrence. 
 
I will be attending at the next CAPP meeting and will introduce myself further then. 
 
 
Your Community Policing Officer will not routinely attend Community Council meetings unless 
specifically requested in response to specific issues. The officer will attend the CAPP 
(Community & Police Partnership). The CAPP meeting is for elected members and local 
representatives to agree local priorities; therefore, all community councils are encouraged to 
have a representative attend.  
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Between 21st May 2024 and 24th June 2024 there were 69 calls to the area. This resulted in the 
police recording 4 crimes as follows: 
 

 
 
 
 

East Lothian Policing Priorities 
 

• Protecting the most vulnerable (Missing Persons, Elderly, Hate Incidents, Domestic 
Abuse.) 
 
 
 

• Reducing Violence and Antisocial Behaviour 
 
1 x Threatening & Abusive Behaviour 
 
 
 

• Reducing Acquisitive Crime (Crimes of Dishonesty) 
 
           1 x Theft 

 
 
 

• Improving Road Safety 
 
1 x Careless Driving 
1 x Fail to stop after an accident 
 
 
 

• Tackling Serious and Organised Crime (Drugs & Crime Prevention) 
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CAPP PRIORITIES 
 

Following the CAPP meeting on Wednesday 29th May 2024, the following priorities were 
agreed: 

 
 

• Youth ASB North Berwick  
 
 
 
 
 

The next CAPP meeting is on Wednesday 17th July 2024. 
 
 
Please e-mail any feedback to: 
 
NorthBerwickCoastalCPT@scotland.police.uk 
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